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Bradley Room
February 12, 2024

Present - Trustees: Doug Smith (Chair), Linda Wilberton (Vice Chair) Steve Farley, Nancy Bell (Secretary), Alternate Trustees: Sharon Marigliano, Sandra Whittier, Diane Bolduc, Library Director: Alison Rutley, Absent: Representative to Board of Selectmen – Linda Murray.  The meeting was called to order by Doug Smith at 3:35 p.m. 

Diane Bolduc requested a change in time for the upcoming meeting of the Human Resources committee on Tuesday, February 20.  The new time is 11:00 a.m. and was agreeable to all involved. 

Nonpublic Session
Brodie Deshaies made a motion to enter Nonpublic Session for reason as stated in RSA 91-A:3 II (a) The dismissal, promotion, or compensation of any public employee or the disciplining of such employee, or the investigation of any charges against him or her, unless the employee affected (1) has a right to a public meeting, and (2) requests that the meeting be open, in which case the request shall be granted.

Roll call vote to enter nonpublic session:  	Doug Smith – Yes
						Linda Wilberton – Yes
						Brodie Deshaies – Yes
						Stephen Farley – Yes
						Nancy Bell – Yes

Entered nonpublic session at 3:40 p.m.

Public Session reconvened at 3:58 p.m.					

Approval of the Minutes of January 8, 2024
Brodie Deshaies made a motion to accept the minutes of the Trustees meeting of January 8, 2024.  The motion was seconded by Doug Smith.  All voted in favor.

Treasurer’s Report 
Brodie Deshaies reports that all the figures are looking good.  There are no changes or updates at this time.  NH Trust is up to date on our accounts.  

Librarian’s Report
Alison Rutley presented the Librarian’s report.  
Statistics reported for the month of January 2023 vs. January 2024:
Hoopla up 4%
Overdrive Audiobooks up 39%
Overdrive eBooks up 7%
Overdrive Magazines up 704%
Daily patron count up 47%
Patron computer time (1/2) hour segments) up 33%
Program Attendance for Adults up 82% 

Generator
We have been removed from the Homeland Security Grant application process.  The pipe to the propane tanks may cost more due to the distance increased to the tank.  This does not require additional funding, but it does mean that the monies allocated will not be recoverable through this grant.  

Solar
We are still waiting to hear from the USDA.  We are still in the running for this grant. 

Website/Programming Update
A recently purchased application called Wowbrary allows patrons to scroll newly purchased book titles.  This can be accomplished on any of the scrolling book covers and go straight to the catalog or by clicking on an eBook it will being you directly to Overdrive.  

Many new programs are taking place: Knitting & Crochet, Teen Advisory Group Events, Cribbage, Genealogy Research series, Art Workshops and soon to be Scrabble Fridays.  A new offering - “Public Notices” drop down is available on our web site to post town information (such as warrant articles, town presentations, town budget data and similar information).

In March we will be hosting our first Coffeehouse with Jordan Tirrell-Wysocki.  Jordan is an award-winning New Hampshire based fiddler and singer who will be celebrating St. Patrick’s Day with Celtic music in the Bradley Room.  Lucas Coffee will be setting up the coffee station. 

We have been collaborating with Parks and Recreation regarding cross selling programs and planning school vacation week events together.  For February vacation, Parks and Rec has secured a Lego event mid-week and the library is wrapping up the week with a Squam Lake Science Center program.  Both programs will take place in the Bradley Room.  We are hoping to pool our resources with Parks and Rec for future events. 

A suggestion was made to investigate collaborating with the Kingswood Youth Center for events and also to look into a Police/Fire Department Story hour with officers in uniform reading the stories.  

A discussion about the possibility of becoming a Food Bank distribution site for meals over the summer months was held.  Alison will contact the Conway and Ossipee libraries for more information about this program.



Old Business 
Library Trust Fund - distribution
We need to catch up on the distributions of the interest for our trust funds. The procedures of distribution for library trust funds need to be utilized.  An additional bank account for distribution monies is needed for trust monies. 

Wicked Cool – Daikin condenser repair
One of the compressors failed.  Money is available for this in our current budget.

Doug Smith made a motion to proceed with the installation of a new compressor.  The motion was seconded by Steve, and all voted in favor.  

Other Old Business
Brodie will meet with Alison and Lori to discuss trust/condenser..

New Business 
Library Drainage Discussion – Town Discussion – Horsley Witten amended contract.
Alison met with Jim Pineo and Steve Randall to discuss Stormwater Improvements.  It was decided that we should develop a Capital Improvement Plan for the Drainage project to be presented to the CIP committee.  This will eventually become a warrant article.

Presently, the library is paying for Horsley Witten.  Alison will contact Bill Kuchur to create a larger proposal for landscaping and drainage as separate entities.  The RFP for the original portion of the project for the front of the building. will remain in effect as planned. 

Facilities Subcommittee Appointment – David Bolduc, Mike Babylon, Lori Pankowski BOT rep
This committee will be established as an Ad Hoc Committee. Doug Smith will be the Board of Trustees representative. Alison Rutley will also be on the committee.

Brodie Deshaies made a motion to establish the Ad Hoc Facilities Sub Committee. The motion was seconded by Steve Farley. All voted in favor.

Human Resources Committee Packet
Only two positions remain to be updated.  

Job descriptions to be considered for this month include Youth Services Librarian, Library Assistant – Youth Services & Circulation, Administrative Assistant, and Library IT Coordinator.
Brodie made a motion to accept all job descriptions as presented by the HR Committee.  Doug Smith seconded the motion, and all voted in favor.  

Policy and Procedure Committee Packet
Discussion was held on the policies in the packet including Patron Credit and Debit Card Policy, Power Failure Policy and Procedures, Genealogy and Reference Research Policy.  The recommendation is to archive these policies as they are not feasible or are outdated. Brodie made a motion that these policies be archived.  The motion was seconded by Steve Farley.  All voted in favor.

The policies for the Library Credit Card, Display/Exhibit Policy, Display/Exhibit Agreement, Display/Exhibit Agreement Wavier of Liability, Photograph Release Form, Security Camera Policy, and the Record Retention Policy were presented with amendments or as drafts for adoption.  Brodie made a motion to reaffirm as amended or adoption of these policies.  The motion was seconded by Doug.  All voted in favor. 

All active Policies will be placed in a booklet.  They will also be posted on the website.  The Committee will be meeting quarterly to review updates.  Policies will also be reviewed on a yearly basis for relevancy. 

New Hampshire Legislative Update
Alison found that there was nothing new to report.  Nothing new on the NH Legislative website pertaining to libraries. 

Other New Business
Friends of the Wolfeboro Public Library
Treasury is in good shape.  Donations last year included a new computer, 10 tables, DVDs, decorations for multiple holidays, a Keurig, and new mugs along with funding for other requests from the librarians.  The Book and Author's luncheon will be on June 7th and the authors are Lisa Gardner, a writer of suspense, and Stephen Puleo who wrote Dark Tide about the molasses flood in Boston.

Grants and Donations
Grants: 	
Donations:	$821.10
Linda Wilberton made a motion to accept the amount of $821.10 from grants and donations.  The motion was seconded by Brodie Deshaies.  All voted in favor.  

Public Input – not needed

Upcoming Meeting/Events
HR Committee Meeting – Tuesday, February 20, 2024, at 11:00 a.m.
Regular Trustees Meeting – Monday, March 11, 2024, at 3:30 p.m.

Brodie Deshaies made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 5:17 p.m.  The motion was seconded by Doug Smith.  All voted in favor and the motion passed.

Respectfully submitted,
Nancy Bell, Trustee Secretary
Note:  Minutes are UNAPPROVED until voted on by the Board of Trustees
